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EDITORIAL 

In Brief  

Did you know that Hawkesbury Village Hall 
has its own website?  

 www.village -hall.org  

 Did you also know that you can use the website to -  
check the Hall calendar 
book the Hall online 
view the Hall minutes 
link to The Horticultural Show information 
site 
and much more. 

Fiona writes:   

As I write this, I am busy stocking up the freezer with delicious pies, meatballs and soups 
created from the leftovers of the Christmas turkey and ham (both reared by Hawkesbury 

producers). Not a scrap has been wasted and the resulting meals will be enjoyed over the coming months. 

Apologies for the late arrival of the January issue. There are two reasons for this: 

The village Christmas cards were available to be signed right up to Christmas day and, consequently, we 
needed to wait until after Christmas, to ensure that all signatures were included. 

Additionally, due to the Christmas/New Year shut-down we were unable to get the magazine printed until the 
beginning of January.   We hope it is worth waiting for. 

Saturday 23rd January  marks the Friends of St Maryôs Burnsô Night Celebrations at the village hall. In 
addition, the Hawkesbury Local History Societyôs first meeting of the year on Friday January 15th  will feature 
local landlord Mark Steeds with a talk on Bristol Pirates & Privateers . Read on for more details. 

We hope you enjoyed the festive season and look forward to a happy, healthy and prosperous 2010.  

Deadline for copy for the February edition is 20th January 2010 . 

Please send it in as early as you can!  

A very Happy New Year to ALL our Readers! 

From The Hawkesbury Parish News Team, 

Fiona, Vicky, Sarah-Jayne and Suzanne   XXX 

Buying cartridges for your printer??  

For the cheapest on the Web, try 

www.cartridgeking.eu 

Postage free on orders over £10 

Once you have registered as a customer  
and placed your order,  

type 19281 in the Discount box  
to obtain another 75p off. 

http://www.village-hall.org


DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
Next Parish Council Meeting  

 

The next Parish Council meeting 
will be on Mon 4th January  2010, 

7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

 

 KLEEN &  

GREEN  

Professional 

cleaners 

who care 

ÎDomestic and Commercial 

cleaningïdaily/weekly/one off    

Î All staff police checked, fully 

trained, fully insured                                 

Î Local, reliable, friendly           

Î Ironing service                         

Î Competitive rates  
 

 Tel: Sarah 01454 851487 

        Christine 07900 831967 

Hawkesbury Energy Group  
 

ñTurning Ideas into Actionsò 
 

16th January 2010 9.30 ï 1pm 
 

Hawkesbury Village Hall 
 

Come along for breakfast rolls, teas & coffee  

and find out what our proposals are. 

Hawkesbury Gardening Club  
 

Monday 25th January at 8pm 
At Hawkesbury School Hall. 

 
How to Grow and Show Dahlias  

 
A talk by Brian Noble 

Hawkesbury Volunteer Transport Group  

Annual Tea Party  

Beaufort Skittle Alley  

on Thursday 21st January  

at 2.30 pm 

HAWKESBURY LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY  
 

Fri 15th January at 8:0pm  
in the Village Hall 

ñBristol Pirates and Privateersò 

a talk by  

óCaptainô Mark Steeds 

ː    BRIDGE  ˓ ˑ 
Are you a Beginner, and want to learn how  

to play this most stimulating and social of 

card games?  Or do you already know the 

basics, but want to improve?  

I will be giving lessons this autumn, at both 

levels.  My courses are designed for 

anybody who wants to have fun, learn an 

enjoyable hobby and make new friends.  

Come on your own or with a friend, you'll be 

assured of a warm welcome.  

For details: contact Ian Cooke  

01666 890261  
ianjcooke@hotmail.com  

 

SELF-CATERING COTTAGES 
ON INGLESTONE COMMON 

 

Having a family do or some building work? 
 

There are a number of self-catering cottages 
available, accommodating from 1 ï 14 people. 

 

Ring Hazel on 01454 299227 for details  
or view on www.cotswoldedgecottages.com   

Hawkesbury Cricket Club presents 
 

Hawkesburyôs Got Talent 
 

Final: 27
th
 February 2010 

 
Contact: Sandra Rouse  

01454 238853  sandrarrouse@aol.com  

Friends of St Maryôs 
 

Burnsô Night Celebration  
 

Saturday 23rd January 2010  7.30pm  

Hawkesbury Village Hall 

Ticket will include four course dinner 
 

Tickets £25 from Linda Fairney 238553  
and Pauline Setterfield 238307 

Christmas Tree Shredding  
 

Village Hall car park 
 
9

th
 January 2010  

from 10am ï 12 noon.  
 
You can take the chippings home for your garden  
or leave them at the compost site. 

http://www.cotswoldedgecottages.com/
mailto:sandrarrouse@aol.com


Hawkesbury CE VC Primary School  
Happy New Year from the school to all the residents of Hawkesbury. 

As I am sure you have all noticed, at long last the ramp is finished and I am sure you will all agree that it looks 

brilliant and has definitely been worth it. This project has taken 3 years to come to fruition and there are many 

people who have worked very hard to make it happen. Thank you to all the residents who have put up with the 

disruption outside school for the past few months. 

The children had a busy December celebrating Christmas and raising money for various charities. They held an 

amazing talent competition in aid of ôChildren in Needõ, led and organised by children from the school council. 

They raised the very impressive amount of £162.50.The children also made boxes to send to Eastern Europe 

and Africa for the Samaritans Purse charity, we had a total of 48 boxes, which was a brilliant effort by all. 

Through December, the children were busy entertaining parents, grandparents, aunties, uncles and anyone else 

who was willing to watch. The infants performed a Christmas nativity using sign language, dance, drama and 

singing. It was an excellent production that fully involved every child in the infants. The junior children ran a 

ôChristmas Around the Worldõ musical extravaganza at St Maryõs church. The church kindly funded a coach to 

take people down and the church was full to the brim. We were entertained by violins, cellos, clarinets and gui-

tars plus carols and songs in various languages. It was a real success and a great big thank you to the church for 

letting us use their beautiful building. Both events had collections for ôChildrenõs Hospice South Westõ and we 

raised a fantastic grand total of £259.74, thank you to all those who gave so generously. 

Robin and Wren class had some real excitement when the fire engine came to visit our school. They were given 

a talk from two of the firemen about fire safety and what to do in an emergency and then were allowed to ex-

plore the fire engine and ask lots of questions. 

Swallow class have been studying the topic of Isambard Kingdom Brunel and enjoyed a trip to the SS Great Brit-

ain and Bristol Suspension Bridge. They will be continuing this topic next term. The oldest children in Hawk 

class will be studying traffic in Hawkesbury and comparing it to traffic in Bristol. PC Paul Fortune has agreed 

that they can use his speed cameras. 

Many, many thanks to Nuala McClaughlin who has been working very hard on the schoolõs behalf asking for do-

nations from companies to buy school books to supplement the reading scheme. We have just ordered £800 

worth of books, thanks to her sterling efforts. Thank you to those of you who have donated, the children will 

really enjoy our new books. 

Thank you to the PTA who organised both the shopping evening and the Christmas fair. Both were a real suc-

cess with a range of gifts and games. The Christmas Fair raised a record breaking total of £1,300 ð thank you to 

the PTA who work so very hard on the childrenõs behalf. Keep spaces in your diaries for the quiz night and 

pledge auction, both of which look to being excellent events. 

As you may be aware, we have had a change of entrance for the school. The old school door has been reno-

vated and fitted with an electronic opening device. It is lovely to see this historic part of the school being used 

again. 

Louise Lewis  

PEGASUS  

HEATING AND PLUMBING  

GAS SAFE GAS INSTALLER  No 68606 

Oil, Gas and Solid Fuel 

Installations and Repairs 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 

Domestic and Commercial 

Lead work specialist 

ALL WORK GUARANTEED 

Tel 01454 327708 Mobile 07860 471232 

SEVERN VIEW FARM
Sold on Taste 

Boarding Cattery 
01454 299471 

Warm, comfortable, secure holiday 
accommodation for cats. 

Special diets and medicines 

catered for 

Open Saturdays and Sundays 

-  10am to 4pm. 

Good, tasty organic food from our 
farm on Inglestone Common. 

SEVERN VIEW FARM
Sold on Taste 

Organic Farm Shop 
01454 299236 

For Sale 
 

Mobility Scooter  ñVoyager 4ò 
 

Royal Blue       Very good condition      £275 ono 
 

Contact:   Ann Harris, óBromleyô, High Street, Hawkesbury Upton Tel: 01454 238580  



 

The Beaufort Bureau  
A rural community co-operative based in Hawkesbury Upton 

OFFICE SERVICES  
 

 Photocopying A4 & A3 : Fax : Email : Scanning  

Typing  : One-to-one computer training 

Leaflets, programmes, tickets etc.  

Reasonable Rates 

Call 01454 238411/417/174 

With Christmas being our main topic last term everyone was busy making cards and decoration.  But the 

children still had time to enjoy a coffee morning on Friday 20th November for òChildren in needó and 

raised £52.21.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their support.  

On Monday the 30th November the children were given the opportunity to see a Fire Engine at Hawkes-

bury School and although the weather was appalling the children enjoyed themselves very much.  They 

were allowed to sit inside the engine and they were also able to hear the siren and see the blue lights 

flashing  

PC Paul has been able to visit us several times which has given the children plenty of opportunity to get to 

know him and ask many questions.  Louise Roberts came to talk to the children about òRoad Safetyó and 

they were given the opportunity to practice crossing the road.  

On Monday 7th December we were given an invitation to see Hawkesbury infants play which we all en-

joyed very much.  Preschool and play leaders also joined the children for a Christmas lunch on Wednesday 

16th December.  

We held our nativity play on Monday 14th December, using every opportunity we could to practice.  Many 

Thanks to all the play leaders for all their hard work and to all the children that took part they all did 

very well and it was a beautiful performance.  We would also like to thank Mrs. Thomas who had previously 

been in to preschool and kindly made mince pies with the children so that we could provide everyone with 

a cup of tea and a mince pie after the play.  We also visited Beautfort House to wish the residents a 

Merry Christmas and the children sang to them.  

New Starters  

We have three new children joining preschool in January Tristan George, Amelia Parkin and Esme 

Mclaughlin.  We hope they will be very happy with us.  

Birthday Celebrations  

We would like to wish Gracie -May a Happy 4th Birthday on January 17th and Charlie a Happy 4th Birth-

day on January 19th.  

Preschool Raffle  

We will be able to update you all in next monthõs parish magazine with how much we raised òThank you for 

all your Supportó.  Read on for details of the prize-winners. 

For any new parents or carers in the village with babies or toddlers, you are welcome to come and join in 

with the pres -school toddler session that is held every Tuesday in the village hall from 10am until 12 noon.  

This is an informal group offering craft activities, toys and refreshments.  



Charity Christmas Draw 2009 ñ In the aid of Hawkesbury Pre - school 

No               Prize       Donated by       Winner  

1 DAY SPA FOR TWO  Whatley Manor  Mrs Francis  

2 MEAL FOR TWO ï The Gumstool Inn  Calcot Manor  Vicky Parker  

3 LUXURY CHRISTMAS       HAMPER  
Inc organic leg of lamb  
Large box of chocolates  
Wine  
Bag of Smellies  

  
Severn view farm  
Tescos  
The Rattlebone Sherston  
Hawkesbury Post Office  

Paul @ Milburyôs 

4 Dinner for two  Egypt Mill Hotel  Randa Pember  

5 Childrenôs Gift Basket Apple & Pears, Sherston  Ms Goatley  

6 Round of golf for two  The Cotswold Edge Golf Club  Sam Kingscott  

7 Sweet Hamper  Kate & Richard Bashford  Debbie May  

8 2 x family tickets for Playspace  Playspace Bristol  Mr Deane  

9 £10 gift voucher  Nails and Beauty, Yate  David Chancellor  

10 Tesco £10 voucher  Tesco  Jennette Herd  

11 Beauty gift voucher  The Edge, Wotton under Edge  Sian Kellaway  

12 2 x tickets Cattle Country Adventure 
Park  

Cattle Country Adv Park, Glos  Whitting  

13 4 x Swimming tickets  Yate Leisure Centre  Maggie  

14 Morrison £5 Voucher  Morrisonôs Yate Natalie Lawday  

15 3 pairs of tickets for Jump soft play  Jump, Cribbs Causeway  Cynthia Magraph  

16 Family ticket to The Model Village  Bourton on the Water  Sarah Musty  

17 Bath & shower Gels  Hazel Jones  D Riden  

18 Hair cut  Headstart Studio  
Hawkesbury Upton  

Gill Bendeaux  

19 Box of chocolates  Emma Hewer  Sarah Allen  

20 Family season ticket  Old Down Country Park  Liz Harber  

21 Box of birthday cards    Gill Morgan  

22 Day experience at Esporta Bristol  Esporta Health Clubs  Gill Bendeaux  

23 Selection of Eggs sausage and bacon  Andrew Morgan  Rachel Pyke  

24 Bottle of wine  Christine  John Magrath  

25 Sunday lunch at the Fleece  The Fleece  Clare Cole  

Beaufort Minibuses & Taxis Ltd  
4 6 8 16 24 seats  

 

Specialists in Disabled Transport  

Accounts Welcome  

Advanced bookings only ð  

call Andy on 01454 313721  

beauforttaxis@aol.com  

A J MORGAN FARM PRODUCE 
Succulent Farm Fresh Pork and Lamb 

Free Range Eggs only £1.40 per half dozen 
Dry Cured Bacon from £4.00/lb 
Premium Pork sausages £3/lb 

Lamb, Mint & Port sausages £3/lb 

All our animals are outdoor reared in  
Hawkesbury Upton 

To place an order please telephone Karen on 07929 947149  
or Andrew on 07973 137799 



ANTHONY HARCOURT 
 

OSTEOPATH & ACUPUNCTURIST 
 

No 3 Horse Street, Chipping Sodbury 
BS37 6DA  

 

Tel: 01454 326256 

STEVE DUKE  

All general Plumbing work  

Complete Bathroom Installation   

  (including ceramic tiling) 

Water Softener Specialist 

Radiators etc. 

FREE QUOTATIONS    FULLY INSURED 
Please phone 01454 299993 or 07881 555883  

Hawkesbury Upton Senior Citizenôs Fund 
 

Dear All 

Some of the distributors have recently been asked óWhat is this fund?ô and óWhom do we thank?ô I felt that it was 
time to include some information in the Parish Magazine. 

At the present time the Senior Citizenôs Fund is an account that is in place to benefit all those of pension age in 
the villages of Hawkesbury, Hawkesbury Upton and The Commons. It is distributed annually in December. The 
Royal British Legion purely administers the fund (ably managed by Fred Trinder for many years). The signatories 
of the account and therefore óthe committeeô are Sam Allen, Tim Davies, Charlie Dix and Liz Howard. 

But we need your help to ensure that no one is missed. It is difficult to know when people reach pension age (state 
pension). If weôve missed you out, itôs because you look too young! Please let us know when you or someone else 
reaches that age. 

No one knows exactly when the fund was first set-up. From the 19
th
 century the Parish Charities fund distributed 

food. This consisted of donations of Bread and Sugar. In the 1940s/50s Mr Thompson gave out the Bread in 
Hawkesbury and Mr Coates in Hillesley. 

Those I have spoken with do not remember exactly when it changed. However, a separate fund was started in 
either late 1950s or early 1960s. As far as I can ascertain, it is thought that Maurice Bezar was involved. He was 
then a member of the Parish Council. At that time it was felt that people didnôt want gifts of food. Donations of 
money would be more beneficial especially to the Senior Citizens. Therefore a fund was set up to give monies to 
the Senior Citizens of the community. General fundraising in the community would raise the monies. 

The RBL records are since 1966, and in 1968 30/- (30 shillings = to £1.50 today) was paid out to 89 persons. In 
2009 £10 was paid out to 197 persons. 

Over the years a lot of villagers have made individual donations to the fund. Itôs fascinating to look back at the old 
records and you may find the following of interest: In the 1960s/70s there were competitions for mushrooms, 
pumpkin, cucumber, peas and beans. Whilst whist drives, raffles and coffee mornings brought in good amounts. 
Dosh Allen ran twice-yearly jumble sales between 1976 and 1990 ï raising £4,099 in total. The Harvest Home / 
Auction was (and still is) a regular event at The Beaufort Arms and over the years has raised £4,700. Iris Starling 
ran Dances from 1972 to 1976 raising a total of £460. Beaufort House used to have regular garden parties and 
fundraising events and has donated over £2,000. Village organisations have also given generously: Cricket, Darts, 
Football, Skittles, RAOB (The Buffs), PCC (Parochial Church Council), The RBL and both Pubs. 

Buté.The person who has raised an amazing Ã11,500 since 1990 is é Prim Curtis. 

She has raised this amount via her annual Garden Party and ongoing collections in the Post Office. Many, many 
thanks Prim and also to all your valiant helpers. 

At the moment the fund is reasonably healthy. But each year we will continue to need fundraising events and do-
nations to enable us to continue with this great tradition - which is what makes Hawkesbury what it is ï a caring 
and sharing community. 
 
Ms Sam Allen, Hon Sec, The Royal British Legion.  
Tel: 238417  email. howrdallen@aol.com 



TOLL  HOUSE  CLINIC  
 

Freephone 0800 0936 362   Telephone  01454 32 22 32 

www.tollhouseclinic.co.uk 

47 Horse Street, Chipping Sodbury, BS37 6DA 

· Physiotherapy 

· Homeopathy 

· Podiatry 

· Chiropody 

· Chiropractic 

· Aromatherapy 

· Reflexology 

· Acupuncture 

· Holistic Massage 

· Sports massage 

· Nutritional Advice 

· Pilates Exercise Classes 

REPAIRS, SERVICING, DIAGNOSTICS, TYRES, 
BATTERIES, EXHAUSTS for cars, 4x4s & light vans 

Free local collection and delivery 
Cost effective maintenance at a fraction of dealer prices 

Call Richard or Ben for friendly, reliable service  (01454 238700) 

R&B  VEHICLE SERVICES 
Bay 4, Knockdown, on the A433 

(1 mile from Westonbirt Arboretum) 

Meetings are held at 8pm on the 4th Monday of the month in Hawkesbury School Hall. 

The RHS and Wildlife Trusts have opened a new website called ówildaboutgardens.orgô which wild things have found it to be 
particularly user friendly and have so have given it a 5 star rating. 

A gardening magazine has called for the Royal family to give up some of its land for allotments. We understand that this is not 
going down well at Highgrove. Mr. C. Wales was heard to mumble óVeggie allotments on Highgrove? Bah! Humbug! Let óem 
buy óem from me shopô. Is that a tumbrel I can hear? 

Our November speaker, Dr. Mike Martin, talked about The Flora of Lower Woods. He explained that Lower Woods are 
considered to be óancientô woodland and that they contain specimens of 28% of Britainôs indigenous flora. To try to cover here 
what he said would be impossible. He is clearly an enthusiast for the woods and, being a botanist, he has an in-depth 
knowledge of the fine detail which could easily have gone way over our heads. Fortunately, he has a way of conveying 
information to his audience that leaves the listener feeling that every detail is clear and easy to understand. We came away 
enlightened. 

As the year drew to a close we had a skittles evening at The Fox. This year the teams were The Leeks and The Sprouts and 
the front pin was decorated with a giant strawberry. As an incentive, if the strawberry was struck with the first ball, an extra 
point was added to the score. The highest score for the evening came, as usual, from a lady who rarely plays the game but 
she did seem to have an unhealthy grudge against strawberries. The Leeks gave The Sprouts a good drubbing but in their 
defence, sprouts donôt usually play skittles, they would rather play squash. If you don't like this joke, I don't carrot all. 

Our next meeting is on Monday 25th January when Brian Noble will tell us how to Grow and Show Dahlias. Then on Monday 
22nd February, our speaker will be Victoria Logue who will talk about Propagation, Seeds & Cuttings. 

If you are not a member but would like to hear a speaker that takes your fancy then come along as a guest ï fee £2.50. For 
further information contact Terry Truebody on 01454 238364  

Couch Potato  
 

By  Alan C.Porter 

Whatôs the matter with being a couch potato? The end of the year has just been celebrated with the bestowing 
of gifts and seasonal conviviality. The start of the New Year has been welcomed in with much gusto, perhaps a 
little too much gusto and now itôs couch potato time. 

    January and February are admirably suited for the more sedentary lifestyle and should, in my opinion, be wel-
comed with open arms. Time enough for the frantic attack on the garden. Let thoughts of mowing the lawn and 
slapping wood preservative on the fence panels remain as a distant nightmare to come. 

    Grasp this time of doing nothing with both hands for it will not be long before youôre grasping a spade or a 
paint brush. Revel in the unique pleasures of afternoon TV. 

    The couch potato days are only with us for a few weeks and then itôs off to Wyevale for the ñstartò of the year 
with its accompaniment of blisters and backache. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO YOU ALL!  

 

 

 

TROWEL & ERROR  

HAWKESBURY GARDENING CLUB  

www.hawkesbury-gardening-club.org.uk 



BK & TC Watts  

Renovation & Refurbishment  
 

Cottages and Gardens  

Sympathetically Enhanced  

Traditional Oak Frame Buildings  

Patios, Landscaping and Fencing  

Pointing and stonework  

 

 

Please call  
Bernie  01454 238291/  07973534819  

Tim   01454 238787 / 07779115485  

J & H SERVICES LTD  
10 NORTH STREET WICKWAR 

TEL 01454 299940  07967 304942 
 

ELECTRICAL & HOME SECURITY  

ALARMS FOR HOME/OUTBUILDINGS 

SECURITY GATES, FIRE ALARMS 

FULL SERVICE FROM £40 
 

FULL OR PART REWIRES 
TESTING AND INSPECTING 

NICEIC PART P APPROVED  

Fancy Faces 
Face Painting For Parties and 

Events 
 

Call Lucy  
Mob: 07977 656825 
Tel: 01454 238735 

WOTTON SCOUTS, CUBS AND BEAVERS EARN ENVIRONMENTAL  

BADGE WITH GLOUCESTERSHIRE WILDLIFE TRUST  

A day of hard graft in blustery weather conditions ended in celebration last Sunday (22 November) when Wotton-
under-Edge Beavers, Cubs and Scouts all received their Environmental Partnership badge in recognition of the 
hard work they have put in assisting Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust in making its new Nind Nature Reserve a better 
place for wildlife.  

In celebration of their Centenary year, over 4 sessions of volunteering the group have ódone their dutyô to the  
community (a key Scouting principle) and made significant progress at the site, repairing bridges, felling small 
trees, clearing scrub, creating a beetle loggery and an artificial home (or óholtô) for otters. Their work has greatly 
enhanced the site for invertebrates, water 
voles, otters, kingfishers and snipe to use.  

The Environment Badges were awarded to 
the Beavers, Cubs and Scouts by the Scout 
Group's Honorary President, 86 year old 
Wilf Chappell. Wilf has been associated  
with the local Scouts for over 70 years, first 
joining as a lad himself in 1938. He is also a 
Trustee of the Scout Group's property 
'Conygres' adjacent to the Trust's Old Lon-
don Road Nature Reserve in Wotton-under-
Edge, which the Trust and the Group have 
been working closely together to develop.  

Following the presentations, Mr Chappell  
commented:  

ñThe Beavers, Cubs and Scouts, their leaders and members of the Trust have achieved some excellent work at 
the site during 2009. It is good to see the youngsters being occupied outside and learning about and being directly 
involved in caring for the environment around us.ò    

In recognition of the partnership, Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust staff members, Tom Burditt and John Field, who 
have managed the project, were also awarded a badge for their efforts! 

Nature Reserves Development Manager, Tom Burditt said:  

ñThe youngsters have mastered carpentry skills, tool use and the safe handling of bonfires; and we have even 
roasted sloes to make them edible. They have also learnt to find and identify a range of wildlife like spawning 
brown trout banks, scarlet tiger-moths and crayfish, aided by Kathy Meakin  from Gloucestershire Naturalistsô  
Society.ò  

John Field, Water Vole Project Officer added:  

ñWotton-under-Edge Scout Group have been an enormous help in restoring suitable water vole habitat to what 
was a heavily overgrown degraded site - The amount of work undertaken during their four sessions has been  
phenomenal. Tom and I are both looking forward to working with them again next year.ò 

The site was once the old trout farm and is owned by Ben and Anna Read, who are currently working with 
Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust to maximise its potential as a wildlife haven and nature reserve.  

Adults interested in volunteering with the Scouts to allow more children to join from their long waiting list should 
visit: www.wottonscoutgroup.org  



 

Pest Problems  
If wasps are a nuisance and 
bugs are bugging you -   

 

Ring Hazel on 
01454 299227 
To solve your 
pest problems 

TRADITIONAL STONEWORK  

& POINTING SPECIALIST 
 

Dry Stone Walling  

Brickwork & Blockwork  

Block Paving  

General Building  

Stone Tiling 

STEVE GREEN  

01454 238454 (after 5pm)  
Mobile: 07813 245550  

I would like to give an update on the fundraising for the charity which provides support for our wounded service-
men and women. 

In August 2009, the Hawkesbury Open Golf Championship managed to donate a magnificent £1000.00. Many 
thanks to Vernon, Ross and the HOGS committee. Ben Fowler ran the Bristol Half Marathon and raised £560.00 
in sponsorship from the village, a great effort Ben, and not a bad time either. Well done! 

Further donations, barbecues, and ancillary extortion added more than £1000.00 to give us a total raised for the 
year of £2590.25. I hate to mention names, due to the fear of missing someone out, but thanks to all in the village 
who have helped and contributed to such a fantastic total. A fantastic total from a fantastic village. 

Footnote: 

The daily news from Afghanistan only serves to remind us that our help will be needed more than ever in 2010. If 
anyone is interested in purchasing any Help For Heroes merchandise, T-Shirts, cookbooks, tea towels, wrist-
bands, car stickers, etc. then please contact me on 238 897 or email richardb@inmanselectrical.co.uk. 

Dick Blundell  

A Village Record  
 

Prompted by the sad passing of Geraldine Cox, one of our real village characters, and before we move 
into the second decade of the second millennium I would like to start to make a visual record of the 
houses and residents throughout the parish.  The idea occurred to me ten years ago, but was not car-
ried through. 

The general idea is to have a photograph of the front of the house, with all the family, plus pets (if 
wished) outside.  This will be a record of the house as it is now, plus who lives there.  Some people may 
not wish to be recorded, but a record of the house could be made. 

Many people have digital cameras, which should make it easier, and could probably take their own pho-
tos, but I will need help with this project. 

If there is anybody who has the time, skills or would like to help in any way, please get in touch and help 
make history! 
 
Sue Hope 
01454 238673      hope.poolfarm@btinternet.com 

Free Piano!  
Green, art deco-style piano, folds down to a flat cabinet style, and has a matching  
stool with space for music.   I was given this piano for my children on condition that  

I passed it on to someone else in the village when I was done with it.  
It's a bit shabby and one key is broken but sounds good.  

If you're interested and could collect it give me a call, Kim 238799. 

mailto:hope.poolfarm@btinternet.com


 

EAST & SONS 
Established over 100 years  

PLUMBING AND HEATING ENGINEERS  

CORGI REGISTERED GAS INSTALLERS  

MEMBER FEDERATION OF SMALL BUSINESSES  

 
óASHDENEô, HIGH STREET, HAWKESBURY UPTON 

Tel/Fax: 01454 238353 
Mobiles: (07973) 359776 / 441692 / 503149 

DOLPHIN WATER SOFTENERS LIMITED  
Alderton 4, Priory Park, Priory Industrial Estate, 

London Road, Tetbury, Glos.  GL8 8HW 
ƴ Tablet Salt - £7.50 per 25Kg bag 

ƴ Granular Salt  - £7.50 per 25kg bag 

ƴ Block Salt (Harveys & Kinetico) - £4.30 per 2 x4Kg blocks 

Available for collection from 1-5pm Monday to Friday or 

delivery service available within a 10 mile radius of Tetbury 

FOR MORE DETAILS ï Tel: 01666 500065   Fax: 01666 504911 

Email: ngjkind@btinternet.com 

 

 

A RURAL PICTURE  

To the Editor of the Mercury and Post 

 

 SIR - Will you kindly allow me to insert the following word picture in 

your excellent and widely read journal? It was on a splendid Sunday evening in 

the queen month of the year that a beautiful babe was sleeping, laid in a homely 

cradle in one of the cottage homes of England. The church bell was tolling for 

evening prayers. A clean, industrious, and pretty young wife was leading the 

other little children a little way from the cottage to take a little air while baby 

was sleeping. She was followed by a fine young man - her husband - whom she 

was entreating to to stay at home with the children and allow her to go to 

church. That man was going to the public-house, to come home towards mid-

night stupefied - a practice he had followed for several years past. This scene 

was witnessed by the writer in a village near Bristol; May 8th, 1881. What a 

boon the Sunday closing would be to such wives and mothers as these! 

   Yours respectfully 

    HOPEFUL, 

Cyprus-villa, Hawkesbury Upton, May 9, 1881 

 

Thanks 

Marlene and family would like to thank everyone for their kindness and support following the  death 

of Glyn.  So many cards and letters!  

Thank you for all donations which are going to Liver research at Kings College Hospital, London, 

where Glyn spent a great deal of time. (Total not yet known).  

Glyn put up an amazingly brave fight right to the end, he never gave up!  

He would have been honoured to see so many at his funeral and at the Beaufort Arms after.  

Leeõs Lights 
It was lovely to see so many people for the switching on of Leeõs lights on Saturday  
December 12,  the weather was very kind to us all. 
For us it always a very special night, seeing how much the children enjoy seeing all  
the lights being switched on, and remembering how much Lee loved Christmas,  
and how he would have loved the lights. 
It was lovely also to hear people say how much a part of Christmas Leeõs Lights  
have become. Thank you again. 

Mike and Julie Gardener  

mailto:ngjkind@btinternet.com


 

 Letting and Managing Properties throughout 
South Gloucestershire & Glos/Wilts Borders 

No Agency fee to pay for tenants    
 Letting only service for Landlords from £99 

High standard of competence and professionalism 
Free rental valuations and advice without obligation.  

 

Tel. 01454 324842     
 www.brianhartlettings.co.uk 

Village Hall  
 

Will all regular users who make periodic payments please ensure  

that all fees are paid up to date as soon as possible as our  

Financial Year ends on 31 st  December.  

Payments can be made to either the Treasurer, Mick Bendeaux  

or the Booking Secretary, Terry Gardener  
 

Inviting friends and/or family this Christmas?  

Need another table or 2? Maybe some chairs?  

Short of cutlery? Could do with some more crockery?  

Remember that the Hall offers the loan of any of these items,  

and just seeks a small donation in return.  

Contact Terry Gardener on 238331  
 

Thanks to Charlie Barker, we now have a newer Digital Photocopier.  

Consequently we now have a spare photocopier in good working  

order which we will donate to any local good cause.  

Please contact any Committee member if you know of  

anyone who might be interested  
 

We thank everyone who has supported us during the year  

and the committee wish you all a very  

Happy Christmas and a Merry New Year  

Care Forum to help groups with Digital Switchover  
in the West TV Region  

The Care Forum has been appointed by Digital UK  as the lead voluntary organisation in the West TV Region cov-
ered by the Mendip transmitter to cascade information about the TV digital switchover to voluntary and community 
groups. 

If your organisation works with older people, people with sensory, mobility and/or dexterity impairments, 
people with learning difficulties, people who are socially isolated, people who have English as a second 
language or people who have experienced mental health problems  then you may want to contact The Care 
Forum to: 

Receive free training the trainer sessions for you to pass on information to your staff and service users 

about the switch, why it is happening and what (if anything) people need to do to prepare for it if they want 

to continue watching their TV. Grants are available for running your own events to cascade this information. 

Arrange for a member of their Community  Digital team to speak at your events, meetings or activities in 

order to explain the switchover 

Obtain more information about the government Help Scheme set up to assist eligible vulnerable people 

with this transition 

To find out about arranging training events, receiving information and/or getting trained yourself please telephone 

The Care Forum on 0117 965 4444 or send an email to digitaloutreach@thecareforum.org.uk. 


